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State of Florida 

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 0 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD 
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850 

-M-E-M-0-R-A-N-D-U-M- 

DATE: October 4,2007 
GjA / , 

TO: Ann Cole, Commission Clerk - PSC, Office of Commission Clerk 
*.A 

\ FROM: Bridget M. Groom, Assistant to Commissioner Skop ,5 L 
c-, I /I 

Communication Received in Docket Nos: 070297,298,299 and 301-E1 - Review of ' 
c' 

RE: 
2007 Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan Filed Pursuant to Rule 2 5 '  < 

This office has received the following correspondence: 

I 2:&1<:> i < : ; o  
L-" --*-Iy m r . .  .. * &  I 1*" " 

Phillip C. Allen, Port Director, Port Everglades 
Lori Vun Kannon, Director, Broward County Emergency Management Agency 
Emma Shoaff, Mayor, Town of Pembroke Park 
James Bugyis, Sarasota Memorial, Health Care System 

The correspondence has not been viewed or considered in any way by Commissioner Nathan A. 
Skop. Under the terms of the advisory opinion from the Commission on Ethics (issued July 24, 
1991 as CEO 91-31-July 19, 1991), the following correspondence does not constitute an ex parte 
communication by virtue of the fact that it was not shown to the Commissioner. Because it is 
not deemed to be an ex parte communication, it does not require dissemination to parties 
pursuant to the provisions of section 350.042, Florida Statutes. However, in such cases 
Commissioner Skop has requested that a copy of the correspondence and this memo be, as a 
matter of routine, placed in the correspondence side of the file in this docket. 

Attachment 
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Mary Macko 

From: Allen, Phil [PALLEN@broward.org] 

Sent: Thursday, September 27, 2007 4:40 PM 

To: Office of the Chairman 

Cc: Office of Commissioner McMurrian; Office of Commissioner Carter; Office of Commissioner Skop; Larry 
Harris 

We understand that the Florida Public Service commission has FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan 
under consideration for approval. 

As you are aware, Port Everglades was one of the first locations hardened by FPL in 2006 under their Storm Secure 
Plan. FPL established the Port as a priority as a result of difficulties encountered during the 2005 storm season which 
served to highlight the Port’s importance as the petroleum supplier to a broad region consisting of 12 counties with 
millions of citizens. The petroleum industry at Port Everglades is highly dependent on electrical power to load trucks 
destined for retail gasoline stations and pump jet fuel by pipeline to both Fort Lauderdale- Hollywood International 
Airport and Miami International Airport. There is no viable alternative to supply the region’s petroleum needs if Port 
Everglades is down for a protracted period of time. 

The Port was pleased with FPL’s initiative and efforts to correctly identify critical infrastructure facilities on both a 
micro and macro level, but more importantly, implement a timely upgrade/hardening plan. We believe FPL’s efforts, 
combined with those of industry, local, state and federal governments, have reduced the likelihood that Port 
Everglades and its oil industry will encounter extended power outages in anything but the most intense of storms. 

We continue to support FPL’s program which focuses on identifying and hardening their systems which provide power 
to critical Florida infrastructure such as hospitals, government facilities, seaports, airports and key commercial arteries 
serving a public need during storm recovery. 

Sincerely, 

Phillip C. Allen 
Port Director, Port Everglades 
Broward County, Florida 

912 812 00 7 



BROWARD EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY 
201 N.W. 84th Avenue Plantation, Flonda 33324 954-831-3900 FAX 954-382-5805 

Scptember 26,20 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 

Florida Public S 

Dear Chair Edgar: 

facilities” which 

dura tion, 

I appreciate your favorable consideration of this request. 
additional questions or concerns please contact me at 954-831 -39OO. 

If you have any 

Sincerely, 

Lori Vun Kannon 
Director 

LVWdpm 
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September 26,2007 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chairman 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
Florida Power and Light’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for 
approval. As the Mayor of the Town of Pembroke Park, Florida, I strongly 
support FPL’s Plan and urge the Commission to approve it. Our residents were 
very frustrated by the lengthy storm outages during the 2005 storm season. We 
remain strongly committed to the goal of improving FPL’s electric system so that 
future storms will cause fewer and shorter outages. I believe that FPL’s Plan is 
needed to help achieve that goal. One of the particularly attractive features of 
FPL’s Plan is that it focuses resources in the early years on storm hardening the 
electric system that serves what FPL calls “critical infrastructure facilities”, which 
are facilities that help meet important public health, safety and security needs, 
such as Town Hall and hurricane shelters, as well as the electric system servicing 
the sort of businesses that help our community to get back on its feet after a 
storm. Florida Power and Light should be commended for taking an aggressive 
approach toward helping our citizens cope with the aftermath of storms, and its 
Plan should be approved. 

S inc ere1 y, 

Emma Shoaff 
Mayor 



Mary Macko 
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From: Jim Bugyis [Jim-Bugyis@smh.com] 

Sent: Monday, October 01, 2007 2:44 PM 

To: Office of Commissioner Skop 

Subject: FPL Storm Hardening Plan 

October 1 , 2007 

Commissioner Nathan A. Skop 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Skop: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering FPL’s Electric 
Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. I am the Director of Facilities at Sarasota Memorial 
Hospital, an acute care facility located in Sarasota, Florida. I strongly support FPL’s Plan and urge the 
Commission to approve it. One of the Plan’s primary focuses is on hardening the electric system serving 
what FPL calls “critical infrastructure facilities,” which are facilities that help meet important public health, 
safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care hospitals, and FPL’s Plan has given a very 
high priority to hardening the electric system serving those hospitals. While Sarasota Memorial Hospital 
has backup generation, we never want to have to rely upon it as a primary source of power for an extended 
period following a storm because of the risk of a breakdown that would leave the hospital completely 
without power. I expect FPL’s Plan to provide substantial benefits to our Hospital and other acute care 
facilities, by helping to avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the duration of such outages. Thanks to 
FPL’s current commitment to provide reliable electrical power to our facility we enjoy the comfort utilizing 
our emergency generation system on rare occasions. I would like to continue with the comfort level, and 
believe the Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan would provide that during our most critical times. 

Respectfully yours, 

James Bugyis 

Director of Facilities 
Sarasota Memorial Hospital 
Sarasota, Florida 

10/2/2007 
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October 1,2007 

Commissioner Nathan A. Skop 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Skop: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering FPL’s 
Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. I am the Director of Facilities 
at Sarasota Memorial Hospital, an acute care facility located in Sarasota, Florida. I 
strongly support FPL’s Plan and urge the Commission to approve it. One of the Plan’s 
primary focuses is on hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls “critical 
infrastructure facilities,” which are facilities that help meet important public health, 
safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care hospitals, and FPL’s Plan 
has given a very high priority to hardening the electric system serving those hospitals. 
While Sarasota Memorial Hospital has backup generation, we never want to have to rely 
upon it as a primary source of power for an extended period following a storm because of 
the risk of a breakdown that would leave the hospital completely without power. I expect 
FPL’s Plan to provide substantial benefits to our Hospital and other acute care facilities, 
by helping to avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the duration of such outages. 
Thanks to FPL’s current commitment to provide reliable electrical power to our facility 
we enjoy the comfort utilizing our emergency generation system on rare occasions. I 
would like to continue with the comfort level, and believe the Infrastructure Storm 
Hardening Plan would provide that during our most critical times. 

Respectful 1 y yours, 

James Bugyis 
3 

VDirector of Facilities 
Sarasota Memorial Hospital 
S araso ta, Florida F. P.S.C. 

1700 S o u t h  Tamiami Trail Sarasota, F lo r ida  34239-3555 
o n i - o i 7 - o n n n  ,A1lAflA1 c m h  



4 State of Florida 

('.AI'ITAI, CIR('1.E OFFIC'F: C E N T E R  2540 SHI'MARI)  OAK BO( I . E \ ' 4 K I )  
TAI .I..AHASSF.E. FI.OHID.4 32399-0850 

-M-E-M-0-R-A-N-D-U-M- 

DATE: October 2, 2007 

'1-0: 

FROM: 

RE : 

Ann Cole, ~ 'oi i im~ss~oi i  Clerk - PSC, Office of Commission Clerk 

Lorena A. Holley, Assistant to Commissioner McMurrian ,, 
Communication Received in Docket Nos. 070297, 298, 299 and 301-El 
of 2007 Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan Filed Pursuant to Rulc 25-  
6.0342, F.A.C. 

L 7m 
Re\ i t 3  

This office has received correspondence by e-mail from the following: 

.la iiies Bugyis, Sarasota M eniori al Hospital 

The correspondence has not been viewed or considered in any way by Commissioner 
McMurrian. Under the terms of the advisory opinion from the Commission on Ethics (issued 
July 24, 1991 as CEO 91-31-July 19, 1991), the following letter does not constitute an ex parte 
comn~iinication by virtue of the fact that it was not shown to the Commissioner. Because i t  is 
not deemed to be an ex parte communication, it  does not require dissemination to parties 
pursuant to the provisions of section 350.042, Florida Statutes. However, in such cases 
Commissioner McMurrian has requested that a copy of the correspondence and this memo bc, as 
a matter ofroutine, placed i n  the docket file. 

cc: Mike Cooke, General Counsel 
Advisors to Commissioncrs 

Attachment 



Kay Posey 

From : 

Sent: 

To : 
Subject: FPL Storm Hardening Plan 

J i m Bug y i s [ J t m -Bu g y i s@sm h corn] 

Monday, October 01,2007 2 46 PM 

Office of Commissioner McMurrian 

October I ,  2007 

(’om m i ss i o ner K at ri na .I. Mc M urr i an 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
’I‘allahassce. Florida 32300-0850 

Dear C‘om m i ss i on er Mc M ii rri an : 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering FPL’s Elcctric Infrastructure Storm 
Hardening Plan for approval. I am the Director of Facilities at Sarasota Memorial Hospital, an acute care facility 
located in Sarasota, Florida. I strongly support FPL’s Plan and urge the Commission to approve it .  One of the Plan’s 
primary focuses is on hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls “critical infi‘astructure facilities,” which are 
facilities that help meet important public health, safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care hospitals, 
and FPI.’s Plan has given a very high priority to hardening the electric system serving those hospitals. While Sarasota 
Memorial Hospital has backup generation, we never want to have to rely upon it as a primary source of power for an 
extended period following a storm because of the risk of a breakdown that would leave the hospital completely without 
power. I expect FPL’s Plan to provide substantial benefits to our Hospital and other acute care facilities, by helping to 
avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the duration of such outages. Thanks to FPL’s current commitment to 
provide reliable electrical power to our facility we enjoy the comfort utilizing our emergncy generation system on rare 
xcasions. I would like to continue with the comfort level, and believe the Infrastructure Storni Hardening Plan would 
orovide that during our most critical times. 

iespectful ly yours, 

lirector of Facilities 
;arasota Memorial Hospital 
hraso t a, t 1 or i da  



State of Florida 

DATE: Octohcr 1 .  1007 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE : 

Anti ( otc, ('oinmission Clerk - PSC', Office of Commission Clerk 

I L I ~ U I J  ,I Ilollcy, Assistant to Coinmissioner McM~irriaii ;%pt\ 
Cotrc~poridcnce Receiked i n  Dockcts 070297, 298, 299, and 301 -E1 

The attached iiiciiio \ \as submitted to the Office o f  the Commission Clerk on Friday, Septcmber 
28, 2007, wi th  inWuctions to be placed in  the correspondence side of the docket file. In 
addition, pleasc placc the memo and correspondence in the docket file. 

Thank you. 

Attachment 

cc: Mike Cookc 
Advisors to ('o mm issioners 

a 
4 
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State of Florida 

-M-E-M-0-R-A-N-D-ti-M- 

1 1 4 - r ~ :  Septenihcr 28. 2007 

p r o :  

FROM: Lorena A Holley, Assistant to Commissioner McMurrian 

RE : ('otiiniiinication Received in Docket Nos 070207. 208, 209 and 3 0 1  - E l  Review 

Ann Cole. ('oniiiiission Clerk - PSC, Office of ('ommisston ('lei-h 

of2007 Flcctric Inf'rastructure Stoiin Harticning Plan Filed Pursuant to R u l e  25-  
0.0342. I- A C'  

I'liis office has received correspondence by e-mail froni the fblloming: 

I,riiiiiCi SIioafT. Mayor ol'thc I ouii of Pembroke Park, i-loricid 
1,ori V u n  Kannon, Director. Bromard Emergency Management Agency 
f'iiilltp C'. Allen. Port Ilircctor. Port Everglades 
lIciii I m g ,  Administratoi. I la11 l;i\ Health Medical Center 

'l'hc correspondence has not been viewed or considered i n  any way by Commissioner 
McMurrian. IJnder the terms of'the advisory opinion froni the C'omniission on Ethics (issued 
.Iiily 24, 1901 its ("EO 01-.31-.Jtily 19, 199l), the following lcttcr does not constitute an ex parte 
communication by virtiic ofthc fact that i t  was not show;n to tlic Coniniissioiier. Becausc it  is 
not deemed to be an ex parte communication, i t  docs not require disseniination to parties 
pursuant to the provisions of' section 350.042, Florida Statutes. I-lowe\w-, in such cases 
('oiniiiissioner McMiiirian has requested that a copy of'the coi-respondence atid this memo be, as 
;I matter of routine, placcd in  thc correspondence side o f t h c  file in this dockct. 

cc: Mike Cookc, Chcl-aI ('ouiiscl 
Ad visors to ( 'o 171 ni i ss i o I 1 crs 

Attachment 



Kay Posey 

From: Sonia Greer [SGreer@townofpembrokepark com] 

Sent: 

To : 

Attachments. FPL PSC letter-emma doc 

Wednesday, September 26,2007 2 48 PM 

Office of the Chairman, Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Office of Commissioner Carter, 
Commissioner skop@psc state us, Larry Harris 

Please review the  attached let ter  f rom Emma Shoaff, Mayor of the  Town of Pembroke Park, Florida. 

Thank you 

9/28/2007 



September 26. 2007 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
C 11 a i niian 
Florida Public Ser\.ice (’ommission 
2540 Shumard O a k  Boulevard 
?’allaliassee, Florida 32390-08.50 

[)ear C‘onimissiotier Edgar: 

I unclerstand that thc Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
Florida Power and Light’s Electric Infrastructure Stonn l-lardening Plan for 
:ippro\:al. As thc Mayor of the Town of Pembroke Park, Florida, I strongly 
support FPL’s Plan and urge the Commission to approve i t .  Our residents were 
very frustrated by thc lengthy stonn outages during thc 2005 stomi scasoii. W e  
remain strongly conitnittcd to the goal of improving FPL,’s electric system so that 
fititire stomis will c a i w  feuw and shorter outages. I be1ieb.c that PPI. ’s Plan i s  
necded to help achieve that goal. One of the particularly attractive features of 
FPL’s Plan is that i t  f‘ociises resources in  the early years oil stomm hardening the 
clcctric system that serves what FPL calls “critical infrastriictiirc Fxilities”, \vIiich 
arc facilities that liclp meet important public health, safety and security needs, 
siicli as Town Hall  anti huiricalie shelters, as well as the electric system servicing 
the sort of businesses that help our community to get back on its fect after a 
stonn. Florida Po\lier and L,ight should be commended for taking an aggressive 
approach toward Iielping our citizens cope with the aftennath of‘ stomis, and its 
Plan should be approved. 

Si n cere1 y , 

Emma Shoaff 
Mayor 



Kay Posey 

From: 

Sent: 

To : 

cc: 
Subject: 

Attachments: FPL Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan pdf 

Maloney, Deborah P [DPMALONEY@broward org] on behalf of Vunkannon, Lori [LVunkannon@broward.org] 

Thursday, September 27, 2007 9 08 AM 

Office of the Chairman 

Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Office of Commissioner Carter, Office of Commissioner Skop, Larry Harris 

PSC letter supporting FPL’s Storm Hardening Plan 

Dear Chair Edgar 

’ 
Please accept the attached letter supporting FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Stonn Hardening Plan. 

Deborah P Maloney 
Division Administrative Assistant 

Phone 954-831 -3905 
Fax 954-382-5805 
dpmaloney@broward.org 

B 

.s 

d Broward Emergency Management Agency 
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The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Chair Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
FPL's Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. As the Director 
of Emergency Operations for Broward County, I strongly support FPL's Plan and 
urge the Commission to approve it. One of the Plan's primary focuses is on 
hardening the electric system sewing what FPL calls "critical infrastructure 
facilities" which are facilities that help meet important public health, safe.ty and 
security needs such as acute care hospitals and 911 centers. FPL has worked 
closely with me and other emergency operation's directors to identify the critical 
infrastructure facilities that are most important to our respective comtnuriities and 
then is directing its Initial hardening activities specifically toward those facilities. I 
have heen very pleased with FPL's cooperation and responsiveness in this 
regard. From an emergency management perspective, there is nothing more 
important during and following a storm than having critical infrastructure facilities 
fully functioning. I expect FPL's Plan to provide substantial benefits during future 
storms b y  helping to avoid electric outages at those facilities or minimizing their 
d u ra t io i'i . 

1 appreciate your favorable consideration of this request. If you have atly 
additional questions or concerns please contact me at 954-831 -3900. 

Since rei y, 

/ 

Lori Vun Kannon 
Director 

LVKidpm 



Kay Posey 

From. Allen, Phil [PALLEN@broward.org] 

Sent: Thursday, September 27, 2007 4 40 PM 

To: Office of the Chairman 

Cc: Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Office of Commissioner Carter, Office of Commissioner Skop, Larry Harris 

We understand that the Florida Public Service commission has FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan under 
consideration for approval. 

As you are aware, Port Everglades was one of the first locations hardened by FPL in 2006 under their Storm Secure Plan. FPL 
established the Port as a priority as a result of difficulties encountered during the 2005 storm season which served to highlight the 
Port’s importance as the petroleum supplier to a broad region consisting of 12 counties with millions of citizens. The petroleum 
industry at Port Everglades is highly dependent on electrical power to load trucks destined for retail gasoline stations and pump jet 
fuel by pipeline to both Fort Lauderdale- Hollywood International Airport and Miami International Airport. There is no viable 
alternative to supply the region’s petroleum needs if Port Everglades is down for a protracted period of time. 

The Port was pleased with FPL’s initiative and efforts to correctly identify critical infrastructure facilities on both a micro and macro 
level, but more importantly, implement a timely upgradeihardening plan. We believe FPL’s efforts, combined with those of 
industry, local, state and federal governments, have reduced the likelihood that Port Everglades and its oil industry will encounter 
extended power outages in anything but the most intense of storms. 

We continue to support FPL’s program which focuses on identifying and hardening their systems which provide power to critical 
Florida infrastructure such as hospitals, government facilities, seaports, airports and key commercial arteries serving a public need 
during storm recovery 

Sincerely, 

Phillip C. Allen 
Port Director, Port Everglades 
Broward County, Florida 

9/28/2007 



Kay Posey 

From: Lang, Dan [Dan.Lang@halifax org] 

Sent: 

To : 

cc: 

Subject: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2) doc 

Attachments: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2) doc 

Friday, September 28, 2007 I O .  19 AM 

Office of the Chairman 

Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Offrce of Commissioner Carter, Larry Harris 

Please consider the attached letter of support for hardening the electrical supply to Halifax Medical Center to help ensure power 
during hurricanes and storms. During the hurricanes, we typically will have 500 patients who all depend on us to keep them safe 
We appreciate your consideration. 

9/28/2007 



September 28, 2007 

Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar, Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. I am the 
Administrator of Halifax Health Medical Center Hospital, a 487 bed facility and 
Level II Trauma Center located in Daytona Beach, Florida. Halifax Hospital was 
the Corporate Champion of the Year for Working Families in Central Florida and 
our Emergency Department is the fourth busiest in the state of Florida. 

I strongly support FPL’s plan and urge the Commission to approve it. One of the 
plan’s primary focuses is on hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls 
“critical infrastructure facilities,” which are facilities that help meet important 
public health, safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care 
hospitals, and FPL’s plan has given a very high priority to hardening the electric 
system serving those hospitals. While Halifax Health Medical Center has backup 
generation, we never want to have to rely upon it as a primary source of power 
for an extended period following a storm because of the risk of a breakdown that 
would leave the hospital completely without power. I expect FPL’s plan to 
provide substantial benefits to Halifax Health Medical Center Hospital and other 
acute care facilities, by helping to avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the 
duration of such outages. 

Sincerely, 

Dan Lang 
Administrator 
Halifax Health Medical Center 

cc: Commissioner Nancy Argenziano 
Commissioner Matthew M. Carter, II 
Commissioner Katrina J. McMurrian 
Commissioner Nathan A. Skop 



State of Florida 

( ‘ A P I T A I  ( IH( I t FI< F C F Z l  I. H 2540 S H I  V 4 K D  O A h  BOI I F\. \HI) 
1 \ I  I 4H Z1SF F , FI O R I D 4  32399-0850 

-M-E-M-0-R-A-N-D-U-M- 
.-“rlC-- 

f::gf%:hjc-j 
y d  . _I  7r)bUWl 

- _- _ _  
- ---.-__ . u.1-- FROM: Lorena A liolley, Assistant to Coninitistoner McMiit-ria 

01’2007 Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan Filed Pursuant to Rule 25- 
6 0342, F A C. 

This officc has rcccivcd correspondence by c-nisi I fi-om the follou,ing: 

Emma Shoa1’1: Mayor of the Town of Pembrokc Park. Florida CONSUMER 
Lori V it t i  K annon, Director, Broward Emergency Maiiagenien t Agency 
J’hillip C’. A l l o i .  Port Director, Port Everglades 
Dan Lang, Adtninistrator, Halifax Health Medical ('enter 

The corrcspondcncc has not been viewed or consictcred i n  any way by Comniissioner 
McMurrian. Under the ternis of the advisory opinion fi-om the Coniinission on Ethics (issued 
Ju ly  24, 1091 its CEO 91 -31-July 19, 1091), the following letter docs not constitute an ex parte 
communication by virtue of the fact that i t  was n o t  shown to the Commissioner. Because i t  is 
not deenicd to bc an ex ~at-tc communication, i t  docs riot require dissemination to parties 
pitrsuant to thc provisions of section 350.042, Florida Statutes. However, in such cases 
Commissioner McMurrian has requested that a copy ol’thc correspondcncc and this memo be. as 
a rnattcr ofroiitinc, placed i n  the correspondcncc side o f  [hc file in this dockct. 

cc: Mikc (’ookc, GcncraI Counsel 
Ad v i so rs to ( ‘ 0  m i n  i ss i on ers 

Attachment 



, Kay Posey 

From: Sonia Greer [SGI-eer@townofpembrokepark.com] 

Sent: 

To : 

Attachments: FPL PSC letter-emma.doc 

Wednesday, September 26, 2007 2:48 PM 

Office of the Chairman: Office of Commissioner McMurrian; Office of Commissioner Carter; 
Commissioner.skop@psc.state..us; Larry Harris 

Please review t h e  attached let ter  from Emma Shoaff, Mayor of the Town of Pembroke Park, Florida. 

Thank you 



Scptctiiber 26. 2007 

1 11 ti tl c rs t a nd that I 11 c J lor i da P i i  t> I i c Serv i cc Coin in i ss i o t i  i s p re sen t 1 y co I i s idc r i ti 3 
Florida Po\vct. and I .ight’s Electric Infrastriicti~re Stomi 1 Iardening Plan l‘or 
approval. As thc M a y o r  of the Town o f  Pembroke Park. Florida, I strongly 
support FPL’s Plari and urge the Cointnissioti to approve i t .  Out- residcnts u’erc 
\‘cry fi-iistratcd by  tlic lengthy stonn outages during the 2005 storm sciisoti. W c  
rcniain strongly conitiiittcd to thc goal of impro\ing FPL’s clcctric systcni so that 
fittiire stomis \ \ i l l  caiisc F c ~ e r  and shorter outages. I bc1icL.c that t:Pl ’s Plan is 
ticcded to ticlp itchic\ c that goal. One o f  the particularly attractive features of 
F;Pl.’s Plan is tha t  i t  fociises resources in  thc early years on storti1 harclcriiiig the 
clcctric system that s en  cs what FPL calls “critical infrastructiirc liicilities”, u liich 
arc t’xilitics that help nieet important public Iiealth, safcty m d  sccuriry tiecds. 
such as T o w  I i u l l  arid Iitirricanc shelters. as well as the elcctric system servicing 
the sort of biisiticsscs that help our community to gct back on i t s  fcct Lifter a 
stomi. Florida l’o\vcr ;ind Light should be commended f’or taking an aggressive 
approach toward liclping our cI tizens cope with the aficnnath 01’ stortiis, anti its 
P I an s ti o i i  Id be a p 13 ro \,ed , 

Si ncerely, 

Et11ma Slioal’f’ 
Mayor 



Kay Posey 

From: 

Sent: 

To : 

c c :  

Subject: 

Attachments: FPL Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan.pdf 

Maloney, Deborah P [DPMALONEY@broward org] on behalf of Vunkannon, Lori [LVunkannon@broward org] 

Thursday, September 27,2007 9 08 AM 

Office of the Chairman 

Office of Commissioner McMurrtan, Office of Commissioner Carter, Office of Commissioner Skop, Larry Harris 

PSC letter supporting FPL’s Storm Hardening Plan 

Plcasc acccpt \tic attached letter suppot liiig FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm I lardeiiitig Plan. 

Deborah P Maloney 
Division Administrative Assistant 
Broward Emergency Management Agency 
Phone 954-831 -3905 

dpmaloney@ broward.org 

i 

’ Fax 954-382-5805 



The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard  Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Chair Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
FPL's Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. As the Director 
of Emergency Operations for Broward County, I strongly support FPL's Plan and 
urge the Commission to approve i t .  One of the Plan's primary focirses is on 
hardontrvj the electric system serving what FPL calls "critical infrastri,icture 
facilities' 'which are facilities that help meet imporfant public health, safety and 
security needs such as acute care hospitals and 911 centers. FPL has worked 
closely with me and other emergency operation's directors to identify the critical 
infrastructure facilities that are most important to our respective communities and 
then is directing its initial hardening activities specifically toward those facilities. I 
have tleeri very pleased with FPL's cooperation and responsiveness in this 
regard Frorn an emergency management perspective, there is nothing more 
importarit during and following a storm than having critical infrastructure facilities 
fully functioning. I expect FPL's Plan to provide substantial benefits during future 
storrrts t iy helping to avoid electric outages at those facilities or rninimizirig their 
dura tiori. 

I appreointe your favorable consideration of this request If you have arly 
additional questions or concerns please contact me at 954-831 -3900 

Sincere I y, 

Lori Vun Kannon 
Director 

LVKId p t n 



. Kay Posey 

From. Allen, Phil [PALLENabroward org] 

Sent: Thursday, September 27, 2007 4 40 PM 

To: Office of the Chairman 

Cc: Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Office of Commissioner Carter, Office of Commissioner Skop, Larry Harris 

We understand that the Florida Public Service commission has FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan under 
consideration for approval 

As you are aware, Port Everglades was one of the first locations hardened by FPL in 2006 under their Storm Secure Plan FPL 
established the Port as a priority as a result of difficulties encountered during the 2005 storm season which served to highlight the 
Port’s importance as the petroleum supplier to a broad region consisting of 12 counties with millions of citizens The petroleum 
industry at Port Everglades is highly dependent on electrical power to load trucks destined for retail gasoline stations and pump jet 
fuel by pipeline to both Fort Lauderdale- Hollywood International Airport and Miami International Airport There is no  viable 
alternative to supply the region’s petroleum needs if Port Everglades is down for a protracted period of time 

The Port was pleased with FPL’s initiative and efforts to correctly identify critical infrastructure facilities on both a micro and macro 
level, but more importantly. implement a timely upgradeihardening plan. We believe FPL’s efforts, combined with those of 
industry, local, state and federal governments, have reduced the likelihood that Port Everglades and its oil industry will encounter 
extended power outages in anything but the most intense of storms. 

We continue to support FPL’s program which focuses on identifying and hardening their systems which provide power to critical 
Florida infrastructure such as hospitals, government facilities, seaports, airports and key commercial arteries serving a public need 
during storm recovery 

Sincerely, 

Phillip C Allen 
Port Director, Port Everglades 
Broward County, Florida 

‘#’28 ’2007 



, Kay Posey 

From: 

Sent: 

To : 

cc:  

Subject: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2) doc 

Attachments: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2) doc 

Lang, Dan [Dan Lang@halifax ory] 

Friday, September 28, 2007 10 19 AM 

Office of the Chairman 

Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Office of Commissioner Carter, Larry Harris 

Please consider the attached letter of support for hardening the electrical supply to Halifax Medical Center to help ensure power 
during hurricanes and storms During the hurricanes, we typically will have 500 patients who all depend on us to keep them safe 
We appreciate your consideration 



September 28, 2007 

Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar, Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
FPL‘s Electric infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. I am the 
Administrator of Halifax Health Medical Center Hospital, a 487 bed facility and 
Level II Trauma Center located in Daytona Beach, Florida. Halifax Hospital was 
the Corporate Champion of the Year for Working Families in Central Florida and 
our Emergency Department is the fourth busiest in the state of Florida. 

I strongly support FPL’s plan and urge the Commission to approve it. One of the 
plan’s primary focuses is on hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls 
“critical infrastructure facilities,” which are facilities that help meet important 
public health, safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care 
hospitals, and FPL’s plan has given a very high priority to hardening the electric 
system serving those hospitals. While Halifax Health Medical Center has backup 
generation, we never want to have to rely upon it as a primary source of power 
for an extended period following a storm because of the risk of a breakdown that 
would leave the hospital completely without power. I expect FPL’s plan to 
provide substantial benefits to Halifax Health Medical Center Hospital and other 
acute care facilities, by helping to avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the 
duration of such outages. 

Sincerely, 

Dan Lang 
Administrator 
Halifax Health Medical Center 

cc: Commissioner Nancy Argenziano 
Commissioner Matthew M. Carter, II 
Commissioner Katrina J. McMurrian 
Commissioner Nathan A. Skop 


